
Your Session 
 

Clerk of Session - Joe Seda 
Fellowship  Shayla Hall 
Facilities    Matt Kasprzak 
     Jim Willett 
     Doug Bogenhagen 
Mission & Ev  Bob Meyer 
Discipleship  Peter Svoboda 
Support    Tracy Kristensen 
Worship    Debbie Eggers      
Human Res  Scott Jamieson 
   

Streaming Sunday  
Worship Service      

10:00am 
 

We will continue to broadcast the 
worship service on Facebook. If 

you do not have computer access, 
you may listen to the service by 

calling 1-844-855-4444 and        
entering access code 716966#. 

 

Faith Presbyterian Church 
“To know, to grow, and to show Christ to all people”  

January 2022 

 

New, Happy Year!  
 

January is going to be a very, very busy month here at Faith Church. We’ve got 
something special planned each Sunday. 

January 2—We will celebrate Epiphany; the Reverend Becky Balestri will lead 
worship which will include the Lord’s Supper. 

January 9—We will celebrate the baptism of Lian Marion-Libbee and we will 
ordain and install new Ruling Elders and Deacons. We will have brief reception 
after worship. At about 11:15 we will have Threat Awareness & Church         
Security Training in the sanctuary. We expect this to take about 30 minutes. 

January 16—We will hear about the trip Robin Gentry and Debbie Kippley took 
to Malawi last autumn in worship. They have some good stories to tell about 
the impact Faith Church is having in Africa. 

Following worship, in Room 14-15 we will have the first of four End of Life 
Meetings. I will lead a session about planning one’s funeral or memorial service. 
There are a number of decisions that a person can make well in advance, which 
is a great comfort to one’s survivors. 

January 23—Following worship, again in Room 14-15, the second meeting in the 
End of Life series will take place. Jim Staroski from Bethany Funeral Home & 
Cremation Services will describe the kinds of services funeral homes offer. 

January 30—Following worship we will hold the Annual Meeting. Last year 
COVID-19 prevented us from having a meal with the meeting. In 2022, we 
hope that Faith Church can return to its custom of breaking bread as we learn 
about the past year. 

         See you in church, 

         Pastor Tom 



December Session News 

Your Session met for its regular, monthly meeting in Fellowship Hall on Thursday, December 16.  

Pastor Tom began the meeting with a reading from Isaiah 40, the words that John the Baptizer used at the  
beginning of Mark’s gospel, about making a straight path in the wilderness and making the rough places plain. 

Elders reflected on whether their preparations for Christmas this year are “rough” or “smooth.” 

In-coming Ruling Elders Doug Bogenhagen, Tracy Kristensen and Bob Meyer were examined by the Session 

and approved for service. They bring wisdom, enthusiasm, energy and imagination to serving on Session.  

Facilities chair, Tom Negley, reported that the work on the cupola, that’s the pointy roof above the centrum, 
was completed on December 2. Following the strong wind and rain on December 15, there was no leakage. 
Work will begin soon on the interior of the Centrum’s ceiling to repair damage done by water in the last few 

years. 

Treasurer Marc Wagoner was re-elected for a five-year term. Clerk of Session Joe Seda completes his fifth year 

in a six-year term at the end of 2021. Thank you both for your faithful service! 

Faith Church’s financial situation remains strong, thanks to faithful pledging, a strong stock market and very 

low expenses dues to COVID-19. 

Session passed 2022’s budget. While there is some uncertainty about next year’s expenses, especially the 

new pastor’s compensation and the costs of the search, the budget, at this point, shows a surplus. 

Look below for the article with information on the End of Life Series. These meetings are for everyone, and will 

be recorded for those who are unable to attend. 

The Session set the Annual Meeting for Sunday, January 30, following worship. The Fellowship Committee is 

planning a meal for that day, making lots of provisions for safety and peace-of-mind for those who attend. 

Finally, Session thanks Tom Negley and Marc Wagoner for their service on Session. Chuck Shafer’s term also 
ends this year, but they thanked Chuck at last month’s meeting, because he was unable to attend December’s 

meeting. 

So goes the work of your Session. 

We would like to extend our 

heartfelt thanks to all those who 

made our Thanksgiving Project 

possible.  Thanksgiving baskets 

filled with all the fixings for a 

wonderful dinner (plus some   

extra food items) were donated 

to fifteen needy families in our 

area.     Thirteen families also 

received a credit of $110        

toward one of their utility bills. 

Two families’ utilities were part 

of their rent, so we purchased 

$100 worth of gas cards to help 

them. This was an added bless-

ing at this time of the year when 

utility bills and gas prices can be 

so high.    

Thanks so much to everyone for 

your generosity and compassion!  

Please continue to keep these 

and other families in need in 

your prayers. 

    Mission/Evangelism Team 

Church Security and  
Threat Awareness Training  

 

Church Security and Threat 

Awareness Training will be held 

on January 9th, 2022 at 

11:15am. 

This training is intended for all 

those who attend worship and 

other events at Faith Church. 

The   training is intended to 

raise awareness of general   

personal safety and security 

while on the property. The    

materials come from our insur-

ance company and others 

sources and will address  

knowing who is in the building, 

locking of doors, and what    

actions to take in the event of a 

threat situation or active   

shooter. The training will be 

presented by John Tresemer 

and Tom  Negley.  

End of Life Series 
 

The start of a new year is a good time to 
plan ahead. In January and February 
Faith Church is offering a series of  
classes to do just that. Each meeting 
will cover a different aspect of          
preparing for oneôs death. Some        
experts say that having oneôs affairs in 
order and plans in place is the greatest, 
and last, gift one can give to oneôs   
family. Each session will be on Sunday     
morning, following worship in Room 
14-15. They will last about an hour. 

January 16 Pastor Tom will lead a 
session on planning for oneôs funeral or 
memorial service. 

January 23 Jim Staroski from    
Bethany Funeral and Cremation       
Services will cover the logistics of         
funerals. 

February 6  & February 13 - end of 
life medical issues and wills and       
bequests. 

The sessions will be recorded and  
available for those who cannot attend in 
person. 



Church office hours  
 

Tuesday - Thursday  
9:00am-4:00pm 

Closed Monday & Friday 

Faith Presbyterian Church 
8100 Giles Road, La Vista, NE 68128 

Pastor Tom Willadsen 
402-331-6944 

Web page: www.faith-presbyterian.com 
Facebook: www.facebook.com/faithpresby 

LOVEônõCARE PACKAGES VALENTINES DAY 2022 
 

The Deacons are looking ahead to the next       

project which is LoveônõCare packages.       

Packages are mailed or taken to Faith          

Presbyterian members (or immediate family) 

who are first year military, deployed military, 

and college students. You can participate by donating    

edible items like microwave popcorn, packets of cookies, 

gum, hard candy (no chocolate please), packages of   

crackers with cheese or peanut butter, soup, instant   

oatmeal, and nuts. Non -perishable items like pens and 

post it notes are appreciated too. Cash helps to defray 

the cost of mailing.   

 Please send names and current addresses to Janice  

Miner at jminer.ne@gmail.com or the church office by        

February 2nd. Donated items can be left in the church     

office.  Please donate by the morning of February 6th.  

Jan 1   Jim Willett 
Jan 3   Marilyn Mavity 
Jan 4   Charlotte Selmer 
Jan 10  Kara Negley 
Jan 12  John Erickson 
Jan 15  Jackie Cook 
Jan 17  Susan Tafini 
Jan 19  Jo Jacobs 
Jan 24  Doug Bogenhagen 
Jan 24 Lynda Shafer 
Jan 29 Mary Ann Stevens 

 

PNC 
 

Since the December newsletter update the PNC has 
continued to receive Personal Information Forms of 
individuals from the PCUSA computer matching      
database.   

We have been reviewing these forms and evaluating 
each individual.  We have been contacting those that 
we feel would be a good fit for our congregation.  

We are continuing to receive more matching forms 
each week. 

We ask you to please pray for us as we work through 
this process. Also please pray for the person the Lord 
is preparing to be our next pastor. 

If you know of any pastors that are looking for a    
position that we might consider, please let a member 
of the PNC or the church office know.  

We will continue to update you. 




